
 
NOTICE OF SOLICITATION 

 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS ISSUED THROUGH THE PASSPort SYSTEM 

 
Mobile Mammography Van Services 

PIN: 23CP000100R0X00 
EPIN: 81621P0366 

 
The New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) is seeking proposals for Mobile 
Mammography Van Services through the PASSPort system. This RFP is available through the PASSPort 
system. To respond to this RFP and all other Human/Client Services RFPs, organizations must have an 
account and an Approved HHS Accelerator PQL qualification status in PASSPort. Proposals and 
Prequalification applications will ONLY be accepted through PASSPort.   
 
DOHMH is seeking one qualified contractor to provide Mobile Mammography Van Services with Patient 
Navigation, providing timely breast cancer screening services to economically disadvantaged and medically 
underserved women in NYC who have not had a timely mammogram (target population). 
 
Mobile mammography van services would help eliminate cancer inequities by providing breast cancer 
screening and navigation services to women within their own communities.  These services would help 
members of the priority population overcome barriers to care such as access to transportation, 
immigration status, insurance status, or ability to pay.  Mammography van services would focus on one or 
more areas with a large proportion of Black women in the population, high rates of breast cancer 
mortality, and high poverty (priority neighborhoods).   
 
The goals of the RFP are to: 
 
The goals of this RFP are to achieve the following for NYC patients in underserved communities with a 
large Black population, high breast cancer mortality and high poverty: 

 
1. Relative increase in the number of women attending outreach events 
2. Relative increase in the number of women educated about breast cancer screening 
3. Relative increase in the number of women screened on-site by mobile mammography at 

recommended intervals 
4. Of those screened, relative increase in the number of women with abnormal findings referred 

for further diagnostic services. 
5. Of those with abnormal findings, increase in the number who received timely diagnostic 

services 
 

The RFP is posted on PASSPort from August 26th, 2021 through October 13th, 2021 and can be found 
here.  
 
DOHMH will hold a pre-proposal conference for interested providers on Tuesday, September 14th, 
2021, from 1:00 p.m. – 2:30 p.m. via Microsoft teams.  
 

• All vendors interested in attending the conference should RSVP to RFP@health.nyc.gov by 2:00 
p.m. on September 10th, 2021.  Be sure to indicate “Mammography Attendee” in the subject line.  

• DOHMH will answer questions received by 2:00 p.m. on September 10th, 2021 at the pre-
proposal conference. Please email questions to RFP@health.nyc.gov. Be sure to indicate 
“Mammography Question” in the subject line. 

• Substantive information/responses to questions addressed at the conference and those received 
prior to the question due date will be released in an addendum to the RFx to all organizations 
through the PASSPort system. 
 

If you do not have a PASSPort account or Approved PASSPort HHS Accelerator PQL Application, please 
visit nyc.gov/passport to get started.  If you have any questions about your HHS Accelerator PQL status or 
for assistance with creating a PASSPort account, please contact help@mocs.nyc.gov. . 
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